The 2012 PBA Annual Meeting was called to order by Jim Cox on Monday, November 12th at 5:30 at the Beach Community Church.

Five persons were elected by consent ballot to the five board positions. These were:

Jim Cox Ray Ascherfeld JJ Waters Benjamin Stevenson Terry Preston

Jim Cox introduced the guest speakers and gave a short overview of the work the PBA directors have been doing over the last year.

Attorney Danny Kepner gave an update on the oral arguments that were made before the FL Supreme Court on the Pensacola Beach and Navarre Beach tax lawsuits.

There was a discussion on the proposed dog parks on Pensacola Beach. A straw poll was taken with a show of hands vote on whether or not PBA should support the proposal. The consensus was against the parks.

JJ Waters and her subcommittee chairpersons gave an update on the various activities that the Beachkeepers have conducted and have planned, including Recyclemania, a Sea Turtle party, and ongoing work with the SRIA for preserving and restoring dunes.